Ecola Creek Watershed Council meeting minutes 4/20/2009
In attendance: Bob Lundy (ECWC), Nadia Gardner (ECWC), Mike Manzulli (ECWC), Mike Jackson (ECWC), Charles Dice (ECWC), Mark Morgans (Weyerhaeuser Co.) Madeline Dalton (WC coordinator)
I. Introductions

II. Minutes from January meeting were approved
III. Announcements 

A. Cannon Beach will be having their Earth, Wind, and Sea event this Saturday, April 25th. There will be a parade at 11am, and various informational booths will be set up at the US Bank parking lot. 

B. The land acquisition project for the City of Cannon Beach is progressing. The city is currently waiting to hear the decision on their bond issue to buy land that they can then use to trade for the property that they wish to acquire. 

IV. Old Business

A. Project Updates
1. Arch Cape

Madeline has been in contact with John van Staveren regarding the progress of the Arch Cape Assessment. John told Madeline that the Local Wetlands Inventory is currently being reviewed by DSL, and he will proceed with the final assessment document as soon as he has their approval. The final 10% of payment is being withheld until the final document is received. Nadia asked about the progress of the culvert review. Madeline will contact John again to check on the progress of this document as well. ECWC requested that Madeline tell John van Staveren that all of the project deliverables are due by June 1st, 2009. 

2. Elk Flats

 Last week, ODOT met with the City of Cannon Beach about the Elk Flats project. ODOT agreed that the project was acceptable, including portions on the ODOT right-of-way. They will be providing field staff to review the project plans, however they were confident that formal approval will come soon. The city is still waiting on documents from the project engineer, Ron Bush.  
B. Ecola Creek Volunteer Water Sampling

The volunteer sampling group has continued to sample for water quality 
once a month at four locations in the Ecola Creek Watershed. The group 
generally consists of Mike Jackson, Bob Lundy, Jerome Arnold, and the 
watershed coordinator. Water samples are analyzed for turbidity, 
temperature, conductivity, and dissolved oxygen. The group is preparing 
to add e. coli sampling to the list of sampling parameters. They are also 
going to begin sampling twice a month until flow levels decrease. The 
next sampling date is Monday April 27th. The group will meet at Les 
Shirley Park before going out to the sampling sites.  
C. Cannon View Water Source Land Protection

The Cannon View homeowners are continuing their fundraising effort 
to buy property from Stimpson Timber that contains their water source. 
They are working with North Coast Land Conservancy.  In her capacity 
as Columbia Land Trust staff, Nadia Gardner spoke with a 
representative for the homeowners and suggested that they focus on 
private fundraising from the homeowners themselves, but also consider 
the Scenic Byways program. Charles Dice mentioned that it may be 
possible to apply for DEQ money to buy the property. The 
deadline for these applications is May 16th, 2009. 
D. Falcon Cove Aquifer Reserve Overlay


Falcon Cove is attempting to have an Aquifer Reserve Overlay (ARO) 
zoning district established on land currently owned by Stimson Timber. 
An ARO would protect the city’s aquifer as a future drinking water source 
by controlling activities that occur on the ground surface. The only other 
ARO on the Oregon Coast is on the Camp Rilea military base. 

E. Arch Cape Incorporation


Arch Cape citizens are exploring the option of incorporation or the 
formation of special districts.  Some community members are concerned 
that being unincorporated has meant that the county has provided limited services, including zoning enforcement 
V. New Business
A. Brainstorming


Nadia suggested that we update the format of the ECWC meetings. She 
encouraged the group to think about what we, as a watershed council, 
would like to work on in the up-coming months. The ideas generated 
were:

1. Sea Ranch Riparian Plantings
Sea Ranch was recently required to install fencing around their property to keep their horses out of Ecola Creek. In order to speed up the rate of bank revegetation, Nadia suggested that the group organize a riparian planting on the Sea Ranch property. 

2. Arch Cape Knotweed Removal

Nadia suggested that ECWC write letters to local residents, such as the Cannon View neighborhood, to inform them about Japanese knotweed and let them know that they can get their properties sprayed for knotweed without any landowner cost. 
3.   Arch Cape ARO and Cove Beach Lake Protection

 Cove Beach Lake is the closest fresh water lake to the Pacific Coast in the state of Oregon. However, its water quality is extremely degraded, and no longer has suitable habitat for fish. The Falcon Cove ARO project was discussed earlier. Although there is no known action that ECWC can take on these projects at the moment, we are interested in assisting the progress of these projects in the future. 
4.    Scotch Broom Removal at Les Shirley Park

Les Shirley Park in Cannon Beach has a problem with the invasive species Scotch Broom. ECWC would like to plan a Saturday work party once a year to remove the Scotch Broom in the park, and help prevent it from spreading in the area. Madeline will email Jerome to see about a potential date for this project. 
5.     E. coli Testing in Ecola Creek

 The sampling group would like to begin testing for e. coli as soon as possible. They already have the correct materials, it is just a matter of implementing the practices needed to analyze for it. When the group meets next Monday, they will discuss beginning e. coli sampling. 
6.      Email List Update

ECWC would like to update the email list to distinguish between active members of the watershed council, and those who would prefer to have correspondence limited to meeting notices and minutes. Madeline will send out an email to everyone on the email list and ask that they respond indicating whether they would like to be on the active member list and receive all notices of up coming events and activities, or just receive the general watershed council updates.
VI. For the good-of-the-order:  
VII. Adjourn

